From: "Gene Ayres" <ayresgene@gmail.com>
To: <MunicipalJailSEPA@seattle.gov>

Date: 12/18/2008 4:56 PM **Subject:** Shoreline Jail Proposal

Dear Mr. Ishizaki,

I am writing as a nearby resident in opposition to the proposed jail site at 2545 NE 200th Street in Shoreline. This is an entirely residential area, quiet and peaceful. I have a ten year old daughter. I don't want to have to worry about her safety from this potential threat. Yes, I know I sound like a NIMBY. But there are other locales that are not directly and literally in people's back yards.

Please find another more suitable use for this old school location (for example, for education or recreation).

As one final note, I think it is sad and ironic that public funds seem to be more readily available for prisons than schools.

Sincerely,

Eugene Ayres

19230 Forest Park Drive NE, G-222 Lake Forest Park, WA 98155 (206) 417-9947 h (828) 280-9254 c No letters received for the week of 12/14/08